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August in Southwest Florida is our annual paradox: the days are long and lazy, but the fast-
moving thunderstorms show up on cue every afternoon. Pool decks get quieter, morning
walkers shift to earlier start times, and the savvy among us make sure patio furniture goes
inside when the radar turns red. In short, it’s the stretch of summer when a little
neighbor‑to‑neighbor cooperation—like keeping an eye on a traveling neighbor’s home or
passing along a heads-up about a leaky irrigation—helps keep the community buttoned up
until cooler and more gentle breezes arrive.

While Mother Nature does her thing, the Board is working on its own forecast—digital, not
meteorological. At the July Board meeting, I mentioned that we’ve begun exploring the
possibility of implementing electronic voting and notifications. Currently, all voting for Board
elections and document amendments is handled via paper ballots and notices sent through the
mail. But thanks to recent updates to Florida Statute 720.317, electronic options are now on the
table—offering a chance to streamline the process and reduce costs. If the early research
supports it, residents would be able to review ballot materials and cast their votes online, all
from the comfort of home. No rollout date yet—most likely sometime in 2026 under the next
Board—but stay tuned as we continue doing the homework.

Speaking of the next Board, here’s your friendly nudge: the 2026 election cycle starts sooner
than you think. Candidate intent forms are due December 31, 2025, with voting slated for
January. Serving as a Director is equal parts responsibility and reward—plus a guaranteed
front‑row seat to the inner workings of Lakeridge Falls. The CRC will again host a “Meet the
Candidates” night, and every current Board member is happy to grab a coffee, walk the
grounds, or take a call to answer questions about the role. If you’ve ever said, “Someone ought
to…,” congratulations—you may be that someone.

Enjoy the last full month of summer, keep an eye on the skies, and consider putting your name
on that candidate form. As always, we’re only an email—or a friendly call —away.

A Message from Your Board...Thinking Ahead, Working Together
Rod Hayden, President
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Architectural Review Board (ARB)
    Mrs. Dianne Pezzimenti, Board Liaison
    Chairperson - Mrs. Mary Cochran 
    Meetings: Second Thursday of the month at 10:00am

Budget Committee                  
    Mrs. Dianne Pezzimenti,  Board Liaison
    Chairperson -TBD
    Meetings: TBD

Buildings Committee                                                                                                                                                                                                       
     Ms. Dorie Parsons, Board Liaison
     Chairperson -Mr. Joe Zlatic
     Meetings: Third Wednesday of each month at 10:30am
 
Community Relations Committee (CRC)
     Ms. Dorie Parsons, Board Liaison
     Chairpersons - Mrs. Sue Selvidio-Stanley & Mrs. Jolene Ruffo 
     Meetings: Third Friday of each month at 10:30 am 

Landscape Committee 
     Mrs. Dianne Pezzimenti, Board Liaison
     Chairperson - Mrs. Linda Cowett
     Meetings: First Tuesday of each month at 10 am

Pool Committee
     Ms. Dorie Parsons, Board Liaison
     Chairpersons - Mrs. Fern Rouleau & Mrs. Linda Lorenz 
     Meetings: Fourth Wednesday of each month at 10:00 am

Roads & Grounds (R&G) Committee
     Mr. David Danilowitz, Board Liaison
     Chairperson - TBD 
     Meetings: Third Friday of each month at 1:00 pm

Security Committee 
     Mr. David Danilowitz, Board Liaison
     Chairperson - Mr. Guenter Lorenz & Dan Meintel
     Meetings: Third Tuesday of each month at 10:00 am

Hurricane Preparedness Group
     Mrs. Dianne Pezzimenti, Board Liaison
     Chairperson -TBD
     Meetings: as needed

Social Committee
     Mrs. Fern Rouleau & Ms. Leigh Salby, Co-Chairpersons
     Meetings: First Monday of the month at 10:00 am

Art League 
     Mrs. Alice Dorn & Mrs. Becky Stevens, Co-Presidents
     Meetings: Second Monday of the month at 1:30 pm
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COMMITTEES BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President, Rod Hayden, President@lakeridgefalls.org

Vice President, David Danilowitz, VicePresident@lakeridgefalls.org

Treasurer, Diane Pezzimenti, Treasurer@lakeridgefalls.org

Secretary, Dorie Parsons, Secretary@lakeridgefalls.org

OFFICE
Community Manager: Oded Neeman

   Phone: 360-1046 Line #101

   Email: PropertyManager@LakeRidgeFalls.org

   After hours Emergency Only: 941-444-7090

Captain: Peter Palladino

Phone: 941-355-1328 

Call Authorization Phone: 941-491-1130

Email:  Security@LakeRidgeFalls.Org

GATEHOUSE

HomeSmart
Inspections

Davide Ferriolo
General Manager

941.413.6600
David@HomeSmartInspections.Net

HomeSmartInspections.Net

Lincense # HI16286
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ART LEAGUE NEWS
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T H E  A R T  L E A G U E  M E M B E R S

P A R T I C I P A T I N G  I N  T H E  S H O W

G A T H E R E D ,  J U S T  B E F O R E  T H E  E V E N T

T H E  A R T  L E A G U E  W A S  P L E A S E D  F O R

T H E  G R E A T  T U R N O U T  O F  R E S I D E N T S ,

A N D  A  B I G  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  A L L  T H O S E

W H O  G E N E R O U S L Y  D O N A T E D
L E F T  T O  R I G H T,  F R O N T  R O W :  G E R I  S T O V E R ,  A L I C E  D O R N ,  M A R I E  A V E R Y -

W I T H E R S ,  I R E N E  C E R D A S ,  F E R N  R O U L E A U ,  L Y N N  G R E G G ,  B A C K  R O W :
M A R G A R E T  B E N I N I ,  L I N D A  L O R E N Z ,  B E C K Y  S T E V E N S ,  A R T  L E A G U E

P R E S I D E N T,  A N D  S U S A N  M C D A V I T.



Please Join us! We are having Breakfasts and

Lunches at different places each month during

the entire year. Our dates are the 3rd Tuesday

of the month for Breakfasts and Lunches at the

1st Friday of the month. Come meet your

neighbor, bring a fellow neighbor, chat with

old friends and make new friends. Please sign

up on the clubhouse bulletin board. If you have

a favorite place for lunch or breakfast please

call us at 941-360-1457 or email to

irenebill1978@verizon.net
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WOMEN’S BREAKFAST & DINING DIVAS 

W o m e n ’ s

BREAKFAST
PEACH'S RESTAURANT  

6386 LOCKWOOD RIDGE RD, 
SARASOTA, FL 34243

Aug 19 at 9:30am



ARB GUIDELINES/PAINTING – During its last meeting, the Board of Directors accepted a
recommendation by the Architectural Review Board (ARB) to amend the appendices to Article 18,
Painting, Assigned Schedule and LakeRidge Falls Exterior Painting Specifications. While a decision was
made years ago to set the painting schedule for every ten years, Florida’s climate and weather, which
can be harsh and relentless at times, have led various ARBs to reconsider this recommendation. While
an average painting job might hold up to 10 years, some of the previous less-than-satisfactory quality
painting jobs and various hurricane protection-related work, such as window impact windows and
shutters, have led to the conclusion that repainting should be performed sooner rather than later, i.e.,
every seven years. 

While setting a new schedule is relatively easy, setting specifications that would ensure the quality
execution of such a project is more complex. For example, firsthand experience from the past couple
of years has taught us the importance of digging around the house before painting the walls of the
house. You see, many members of the community hired painters who simply repaired and painted the
exposed stucco leaving the portion that is covered with soil or mulch untouched. The problem with
that, the ARB learned, was that hydrostatic pressure drives the water that drains along the house into
the gaps and cracks in the stucco. From there, as one can imagine, the water infiltrates the house,
leading to puddles on the floor, moisture seeping down the walls, and the development of mold or
mildew. Therefore, the ARB has worked for the past few months on creating specifications that should
guide members in ensuring they achieve the best quality of work possible. 

Continued on page 65

COMMUNITY  MANAGER REPORT - ODED NEEMAN 

With the above in mind, and as can be
read between the lines of the revised
specifications, the ARB also worked for
the past few months with a Sherwin
Williams Design Color Specialist, who
has close to 30 years of experience in
the field, on establishing a variety of
potential new and fresh color schemes.
The goal of the ARB was mainly to
modernize the community while
preserving its architectural integrity,
harmonious design, and aesthetic
principles. Therefore, please make a
note that the Board of Directors is
planning on holding a Paint Workshop
on September 29 , 2025, at 1:00 PM in
the Association’s Clubhouse and via
Zoom. 
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The purpose of the meeting is to
introduce the proposed colors, meet
and interact with the Sherwin Williams
Design Color Specialist, and receive
feedback from members. Only after
such a meeting would the Board of
Directors consider whether to adopt,
amend, or reject the recommended
proposed colors. Please make sure to
mark your calendars! 



Continued on page 76



POOL PUMP – At least once a month, we like to share an example of the importance the committees
play in the eff icient operations of the Association. Today, it is the turn of the Pool Committee. 

Those who were using the pool in recent months could not miss the sounds coming f rom the pool
equipment area of a jazz-like band composed entirely of malfunctioning vacuum cleaners trying their
best to play a symphony. The source of this car key screeching noise was originating f rom the pool’s 7.5
horsepower pool pump. On a serious note, the reason for the loud noise, just in case you were
wondering, was the pool pump bearings. In super simple terms, without a nipple to regularly grease
the bearings, there is an increase in f riction, which would eventually lead to failure. Or in other words, it
was a sign the pump needed major maintenance work, or it would have failed. 

Needless to say that such work or potentially failure would have meant that the pool would have had to
be closed for an extensive period. After all, the pool can’t remain open without circulation because any
chemical used to ensure safe usage of the pool would not be evenly distributed throughout the pool
water, thus making it unsafe to use. In case of a failure, for example, that would have meant weeks of
waiting. This is mainly because pool pumps of such a size are not something local pool maintenance
stores carry in stock. They are special orders, and as such, the wait time can reach up to four weeks. 

Knowing the old Val-Pak’s 7.5HP pool pump was installed in 2013 and with a few maintenance issues
that arose a couple of years ago, the Pool Committee, based on the directive of the Board of Directors
and with the assistance of the Budget Committee, adopted a preemptive approach. After some
research, an order was placed in 2023 with Water Equipment Technologies of Southwest Florida (WET),
the Association’s pump maintenance company, for a new pump. In addition, it was decided that the
new pump will be stored in WET’s facilities until the time comes to replace the old one. This time
around, however, the decision was to go with a plastic pump and not a cast-iron one. The main reason
behind this decision had to do with the fact that cast iron pumps corrode over time. Besides the
deterioration of the pump and motor, the release of such metals into the pool causes staining on the
pool surface. 

So, with all of the above fun facts and history, we are more than happy to advise that a decision was
made to go ahead and replace the pump before it is too late. Therefore, WET techs were on site last
month to switch the pumps. Needless to say that because the plans were stored in the drawer for two
years, it took the techs a couple of hours to perform the job. As such, PoolWerx, the Association’s pool
and spa maintenance company, was able to ensure the pool is safe for usage thereafter. So you see,
thanks to the hard work of the Pool Committee, members, residents, and guests can continue to enjoy
the Association’s number one amenity without interruption. We are certain all will join us in thanking
the Pool Committee for a job well done.

Continued on page 87
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LANDSCAPE ENHANCEMENT ON LAKERIDGE BLVD – Lots of landscape work took place last month. As
part of the Long-Term Landscape Plan BrightView Landscape, the Association landscape maintenance
company, was on-site enhancing three landscaping beds along LakeRidge Blvd near Ponds 12 and 13.
Because we all love history, here is a short recap of this work.

Back in 2017, a Long-Term Landscape Group was established to develop “a long-range plan for the
Community landscaping infrastructure.” That is, the Group was to create a long-vision landscape
architecture design to achieve a unified environmental and aesthetic look for LakeRidge Falls’
common landscape areas (i.e. as opposed to members’ Lots). The Group's first task, thereafter, was to
establish a core set of guidelines for its vision, which are:

Establish a 10-Year-Plan;

Use Florida Friendly and Tropical Plants;

Utilize easy-to-maintain plant material;

Create a Park-like Like Setting;

Avoid Queen Palms while using more Foxtail and Pygmy Palms;

Acknowledge that Oak Trees are here to stay;

Follow the notion that Less is Better;

Ensure the Tier Effect continues throughout.  

Following the establishment of the plan’s pillars, the Group went to work. Over four years the Group
worked closely with West Bay Landscape, which is now, as we all know, BrightView Landscape,
Architectural Landscape Designers, Account Managers, and Arborists on a detailed and comprehensive
plan. Once concluded, the Group presented its final report to the Board of Directors, which adopted it
thereafter. We also encourage, yet again, all to take a few minutes to read the full report which is
posted on the Association’s website under the tab “Special Projects”:
http://www.lakeridgefalls.org/special-projects-2/

Back to the enhancement work performed this week, BrightView did an amazing job, as can be seen in
the before & after pictures below, boosting the total appeal of the community. More importantly, it is
yet another clear step toward where the Association wants to go while following a responsible fiscal
approach.

STREET LIGHT CREW – Those who walk the community last month could not have missed the trench
along the sidewalk located just east of the Pool and Bocce Courts. Here is the story behind it. 

A couple of years ago, the Roads & Grounds (R&G), with the approval of the Board of Directors, of
course, established a Street Light Crew. The goal of the task force was to survey the community’s street 

8 Continued on page 9
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After some research, fund allocation, and approval from the
Board of Directors, the project was executed during the first
quarter of 2024, as can be seen in the picture. The success of
the project was so significant that several residents pleaded
with the Board of Directors to perform the same job along
the sidewalk leading from the back of the Clubhouse to
LakeRidge Blvd, please see the illustration. Attentive to
residents’ pleas, the Street Light Crew was tasked with
providing input and potential solutions to the subject
matter. The Crew went to work, and by September, the Crew
presented to the Board of Directors its conclusions. In short,
the recommendation was to install the pagoda lights along
this section of sidewalk. 

9 Continued on page 10

light poles, identify maintenance
issues, and provide suggestions for
improvements. Among the several
suggestions made, the crew proposed
installing 28 pagoda lights, similar to
the one used throughout the
community, along the pathway from
Cascade Fall to the Mi Pueblo Gate to
provide a safer walking environment
and to promote security.

In researching the matter, the Crew concluded that such a project would be less expensive if perhaps
some of the existing lights along the pathway from Cascade Falls Drive to the Mi Pueblo Gate were
allocated to this new project. This assumption was reached after the Crew concluded that the beam
spread would not be significantly impacted if some of the fixtures were removed. After some
consideration of this project, the Board of Directors approved it and directed the Budget Committee
to allocate the proper funds in the 2025 Budget. 

As you guessed, this project was concluded recently as can be seen in the picture below:
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NORTHERN FENCE – Back in November of last year, we reported about the area behind the berm and
the chain link fence located along this northern section of the Association. Really quick reminder for
those who may not recall. It is very noticeable that LakeRidge Falls is enclosed with concrete walls
along its east, west, and south boundaries. However, not many know that along its north front, there is
a chain link fence that separates it from other communities and properties. 

Association’s grounds, which led to a large cleaning out project resulting in the hauling away of over
250 tons of landscape debris. During these cleaning out efforts along the easement behind the berm,
it was discovered that some trees and branches that fell along this area damaged a handful of sections
of the chain link. As one can only imagine, hiring a fence company at time for a reasonable price was a
mission impossible. This task was so hard to accomplish that it took the Association six months to
locate a vendor and then two additional months to be placed on the schedule.

Nevertheless, last month, USA Fence was on site to perform the repair work. As we say, a picture is
worth a thousand words, so please allow the before and after pictures to tell the entire story. 

As can be seen in the map, the reason why the chain link
fence is not noticeable is rooted in the fact that it is
“hidden” by a preserved area and a berm. The preserve
area, marked with orange lines, covers the section from
Lockwood Ridge Rd to about the area where the
emergency path is. From there to Tuttle Ave, there is a
berm, marked with light blue lines, that “blocks” the view
of the fence of the homes along the north part of Mackay
Falls Terrace and Stirling Falls Cir. 

Also, as reported, Hurricane Milton damaged most of the 

BeforeBefore

AfterAfter



Cooper's Hawk Winery & Restaurant - A
3130 Fruitville Commons Blvd, Sarasota

Good service
Must have reservations
Upscale place with upscale prices
Specializes in wine to purchase
Has wine tastings
Food is delicious

Jet's Pizza - C
5045 Fruitville Rd Suite 115, Sarasota

Very small
Mostly for take out - only 2 tables
Prices higher than expected
Food is just ok
Slow service
AC is poor

Four Florida FOODIES 
 
Ratings by Fern & Bob Rouleau and Linda & Gunner Lorenz. These are our opinions for the particular day and time
we went, which may change with different chefs and/or servers on a different day. In fact we HAVE found that the
food has varied and would get different grades on different days, even ones we loved. 
 

                          Restaurant Ratings
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Peach's Restaurant - A
6386 Lockwood Ridge Rd 

Breakfast and lunch only
Great service
Very good food
Nice selection of food
Very cold - bring a sweater

Reyna's Taqueria - B
935 N Beneva Rd Suite 701, Sarasota

Authentic Mexican
Counter order than you sit down
Good portions
Prices reasonable
Food good
Plenty of choices
You need to bus your own table

First Watch - B+
8306 Market St, Lakewood Ranch

Breakfast and lunch only
Nice selection
Good food
Good service



COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE

The Music Shop by Rachel Joyce

It is 1988. Frank owns a music shop. It is jam-packed with records of every speed, size and
genre. Classical, jazz, punk – as long as it’s vinyl he sells it. Day after day Frank finds his
customers the music they need. Then into his life walks Ilse Brauchmann. Ilse asks Frank to
teach her about music. His instinct is to turn and run. And yet he is drawn to this strangely
still, mysterious woman with her pea-green coat and her eyes as black as vinyl. But Ilse is not
what she seems. And Frank has old wounds that threaten to re-open and 

WINE
AND
FICTION BOOK CLUB 

WINE
AND
FICTION BOOK CLUB 

Tuesday, Aug 26   

7:00 PM 
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Grand Salon
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a past he will never leave behind as well as a past that it seems he will
never leave behind. Can a man so in tune with the needs of others be
so incapable of connecting with the one person who might save him?

Please join us as our discussion leader for this month, Judy Hornig
leads us in a lively conversation about this book. Are you a new resident
to LakeRidge Falls and enjoy works of f iction? Then come and enjoy the
company and chat about our monthly selections. We welcome new
members to our group! As always and if you feel so inclined, you are
welcome to bring your favorite beverage and a light snack or dessert to
share. 



SOCIAL COMMITTEE NEWS 
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Thanks to all of you in the community who have been attending the Social Committee events. We hope you have
enjoyed them as much as we have enjoyed organizing them. We wanted to take this opportunity to make sure
everyone is aware that the Social Committee is not set up like most of the rest of the LRF committees. Like the Art
League, we are an independent group and are not funded or controlled by the LRF Board. We have our own tax ID
and pay for our own liability insurance for the events we sponsor.

In the past, our primary means of funding our group to pay for things like tablecloths, plates, napkins, cups,
cutlery, decorations, etc., for our events, as well as our insurance premium, was through the sale of 50/50 tickets.
Unfortunately, we have had to stop these sales as we were advised that only charitable organizations can sell these
types of tickets. 

All of the above information is simply to let you know why we recently have been asking attendees at our events
for donations. We do not mean to imply that if you cannot donate, you are not welcome at Social Committee
events – everyone is always welcome! We’re simply asking if you can afford a small donation, it will be put to good
use and enable us to continue providing things as we have in the past. This is also a good time to make sure
everyone knows that we do not ever use donations to purchase alcohol. 

Bingo will be starting again on September
8  (it’s always the second Monday of the
month).We could use some folks to step up
and take a turn as the Bingo caller. A sign-
up sheet is posted on the bulletin board, so
please pick a month and f ill in your name!
If you’re uncertain about volunteering,
please come to Bingo on 9/8 and see how
it’s done. 
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The Social Committee is a very small group
right now, so we would like to encourage
new people to join us. We meet on the f irst
Monday of the month at 10 am in the
Activities room.
Thanks again for your participation and the
donations you’ve all provided already!

Your Social Committee 
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NOTE
.
SCHEDULE MAY CHANGE FOR UNFORESEEN REASONS. MAKE SURE TO FOLLOW
THE WEEKLY REMINDER FOR UPDATED SCHEDULE SOME OF THE COMMITTEE
MEETING MAY NOT TAKE PLACE AS SOME OF THE COMMITTEES MEET AS
NEEDED. PLEASE MAKE SURE TO FOLLOW POSTED AGENDAS

 DINNER & 
 DINNER & 

KAR
AOK

E
KARAO

KE

@ D E M E T R I O S
P I Z Z A  

W o m e n ’ s
BREAKFAST

202520252025

141414

5:30 PM



CALL ZOLLER ROOFING TODAY !

941-923-7663

1515



Marla Stewart Owczarek, EsqMarla Stewart Owczarek, Esq
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